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AUGUST DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Sunday 1st Yorkshire Day (Look out for events in
your daily press)
Sunday 1st Scouts Birthday celebrations midday to
4pm - near the play park with a static display of
scouting from the 1960s
Sunday 1st Steam Fair at Driffield Showground. For
more information visit
www.driffieldshowground.com
Sunday 1st Afternoon Tea with live entertainment
2:30pm at Foreman’s Garage. Tickets £12.50 per
person to be purchased in advance
Monday 2ⁿd & 16th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm
outside Hutton Cranswick School. (For details email
mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk)

Tuesday 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, 31st Community Coffee
morning hosted by The Bulletin at the Bowls Club
from 10.30am to midday. Table top conversations
and an opportunity to meet local groups. Entrance
£1 includes coffee or tea and biscuits

Friday 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th, Youth Club for Grown
Ups 10:00-11:30am     at SRA Rotsea Lane. Entrance
£2.00 includes coffee or tea and biscuits
Saturday 7th Coffee Morning 10:00am-12:00pm at
St. Peter’s Church Hutton
Saturday 7th & Sunday 8th Game and Country Fair
at Driffield Showground
Sunday 8th Classic Car Meet MG Car Club (E.
Yorkshire) 10:00am-12:00pm  at J.H. Foreman
forecourt

Friday August 27th St. Crux visit by St. Peter’s
Hutton for information ring Ruth on 01377 270474

Saturday-Monday 28th 29th & 30th Photographic
Exhibition 1993 to present day with attractions &
Demonstrations Sat & Mon 10:00am-4:00pm
Sun 1:00-4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton.

FUTURE DATES
Friday 3rd September Have a Go Night at SRA
Rotsea Lane
Saturday 4th September Fete at St. Mary’s Watton
Saturday & Sunday 4th& 5th September Rydale
Cycle Event at SRA Rotsea Lane

Tuesday 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th  Community Coffee
morning hosted by The Bulletin at the Bowls Club
from 10.30am to midday. Table top conversations
and an opportunity to meet local groups. Entrance
£1 includes coffee or tea and biscuits.

Wednesday 8th September Friendship Coffee Club
Re-Opening 10:30am-12:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane.
Macmillan Big Coffee Morning
Saturday 18th September Visit of Caroline Hawley
at St. Mary’s Watton
Saturday 27th November Christmas Market at
Foreman’s Car Showroom    Stall holders wishing to
participate ring Janet on 01377 270258

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary,
please email
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or
contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or  Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Best in Yorkshire – Royal Horticultural Society Award for 2021
The ViB team held a meeting at the beginning of June to agree on the five categories
we want to enter for this award. A short synopsis will be written for each one and
the entries will be submitted before the closing date in September. Our five entries
are:
Yorkshire in Springtime
Centenary Wood – Spring Flowers, snowdrop dividing project
Kind to Nature Wildlife Project
Centenary Wood as a haven for wildlife – with bird boxes, bird feeding stations and bug hotels
Heart of the Community
Spar shop – for their service and making the shop a safe place
White Horse Pub – for their outside beer garden
Wheels of Fortune
Hutton Cranswick station – for the work carried out on the ‘train carriages’
Request for photographs
We will need to provide photographs for all the submissions. We particularly need good photographs of spring
flowers and of the snowdrop dividing activity for the Centenary Wood submission. Spring flower photographs from
other areas of the village would also be welcome. Please get in touch with Gina Simpson if you have any.

Can you help?
The Bulletin would like to recruit more
volunteer deliverers, especially for holiday
cover. If you are able to help, please contact
Gary on: 07795202559.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD
CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for christenings and weddings for 2021 and 2022, and have
therefore set up a new & improved system. Please use the following designated email address:
 hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com Telephone or text:  07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES…
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592
[there is a Voicemail on this number if I am not near the phone when you ring]
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091  Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572
Mike Searle (Recognised Parish Assistant and Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 271566
Dr. Robin Freeman (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270547

Services for the summer remain under review and will be subject to government guidelines.
Please keep a watch on the noticeboard outside of the church for details.
There are also weekly “zoom” services each Sunday morning. Please contact the vicar, readers or churchwardens by phone for
more details (see contact details above).

The services for St. Peter's Hutton Cranswick
will be:-
Sun 1 August
10am Zoom Service
10.45am Family Service with Baptism

Sun 8 August
10am Zoom Service
10.45am Morning Service

Sun 15 August
10am Zoom Service
10.45am Family Communion Service

Sun 22 August
Morning “Tribfest” Service at Sledmere
House instead of Church service

Sun 29 August
Morning Service on The Green  instead of
Church service

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com


7

Hello again, friends,

I finished last month by saying
that I was looking forward to
the end of ‘lockdown’. By the
time this is published, we will
know whether all, or most
restrictions have been lifted. I
also stated that I hoped we
would continue talking with
those we met in the street.
Never under-estimate the
power of talking; it can be
uplifting, encouraging, but it
can be damaging, aimed at
hurting someone.

Since the last Bulletin, we’ve
probably been talking and
meeting with more and more
people as some restrictions
have been lifted. When this
Bulletin is delivered, our
children will be looking forward
to the end of the School Year.
For some it will mean big
changes such as a new school.
Our young adults may be

continuing in education but
somewhere different, or beginning
work-related training. A new
career may be looming and
possibly a change in direction.  We
may need guidance from the
people around us: parents, friends,
teachers, employers.
We may be looking forward to a
holiday, with family or friends.
Exciting times, but also a little
frightening?

I also said that Jesus was a people
person.  He chose 12 disciples to
travel with him and they were
together for about 3 years. They
will have become friends. They
travelled with him throughout
Israel. As there were no cars,
buses, trains or aeroplanes, their
travel will have been on foot,
except when crossing the Sea of
Galilee. We know of one occasion
when Jesus travelled on a donkey
and that was when he entered
Jerusalem for the last week of his
life.

Jesus’ conversations with his
disciples and those he met on
his journeys, whether he was
healing or teaching, are
recorded in the Four Gospels.
His conversations were to help,
to heal, to support, to teach, to
show sympathy or empathy. He
was never destructive in his
words, even when betrayed by
Judas!

Is it easier to be cruel than
kind? To make someone cry or
smile?

Words are mightier than the
sword. Wars have started
because of them.
As we hopefully look to a
brighter future, we need to
remember that being a ‘people
person’ means caring about
people and wanting what is best
for them.

Love
Gwyneth.

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Short Stories by Year 6 Pupils
The Mysterious Door

In the dead of night a simple farmer was harvesting his
crops until a huge bolt of lightning blinded the poor man.
Soon after the lightning struck it was gone all that was
there was a door. The man inspected the door and there
was nothing behind it just a door.
The next day the farmer woke up but the first thing he did
was check if the door was there and as like nothing it was
there so he got the courage to open the door expecting the
other side of his field. However as he opens the door his
field was not there but a throne room and a lot of statues
and a marbled floor.
Once he stood in the room, all of the floor lit up with bright
colours and images of his life. The man was shocked as he
ran back to the door he became scared but once he was at
the door it turned into smoke thin air no trace. The man
fell over and he saw all the colour started to turn black and
the images starting to disappear.

As the man stood up a light hit the throne but on the
throne was a colour changing vase so the man started to
zombie like walk to the vase. Once the man picked up the
vase he was in a cloud of smoke and then turned to the
place where it all began right next to the door in the field
with the vase…
By Harry M

The Mysterious Door
Once upon a time in a shadowy wood,
there was legend of another worldly
door that only a person pure of heart
was able to open. The door was said
to have been created by a powerful
wizard and possessed powers that
could manipulate time itself and could
travel to the past, present and future.
Alas no mortal has found the door
ever since the wizard used it to travel
to the future.

Our story is set in a town named
Driffield and our hero…well… is a bit
lazy shall we say.” Link! Time for
School,” Mum yells from downstairs.
“I’m coming, I’m coming” mumbled
Link as he lazed about in bed. As Link
got out of bed, he almost jumped out
of his skin as it was 8:20, he had to
leave at 8:30. He slinged his clothes on
so quick, he almost wore his trousers
on his head. “I got to go now!”
exclaimed Link to his mum as he burst
out of the door, hopped on his bike
and went to meet with Teddy. (His
best friend).
“There you are” shouted Teddy, “I’ve
been waiting for ages”. They were just
about to bike to school but a strange
feeling called to them, a presence of
some sort. All of a sudden, the
dynamic duo started to hear big
explosions in the distance. Link and
Teddy immediately followed the
sound of chaos and destruction. They
soon reached the source, two old men
in robes with magical staffs who

seemed to look like wizards.
“Wizards?!” whispered as they
watched the two battle for
supremacy.
After about 10 minutes, Link and
Teddy learned that the two wizards
were named Cursa and The Ancient
One. Cursa was an evil wizard who
was trying to twist the world into his
own image and The Ancient One was
the guardian of the world trying to
protect the world from entities like
Cursa. The Ancient One (AO) was able
to banish Cursa to another dimension
but just as he got pushed through, he
grabbed a magical looking door.
AO collapsed as he was drained of all
his strength battling Cursa. “Dude, are
you ok?” said Teddy as the two rushed
down to help him. “What the heck
was that thing and what was that
thing he took?” AO whispered quietly,
“That thing is the most powerful
object in the universe!”
To be continued…
By Archie



10

P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 252105

Thoughts from Sledmere Manse - Driffield

Dear Friends,

As one of the songs by the sixties group The
Carpenters says-

“The times they are a changing
    Change, Change, Change.”

By the time this letter reaches you, a
number of local changes will have taken
place.

 Diane and myself with ‘all’ our
belongings (well those things that we
brought with us – which seem to have
grown) will have moved out of the manse
on Kings Mill Road and, hopefully, back in
to our house in Knaresborough (that is if our
grandson hasn’t taken up residence!).

 You would think that the church
would give us a rest, but we have already
been approached to take the lead role in
the Yorkshire West Districts independent
Safeguarding team.

 Richard and Sue Teal will have
picked up the reigns in the Circuit after his
year out as the President of the Methodist
Conference.  On his return he will have
pastoral charge of Hutton Cranswick, The
Wolds and Wetwang, as well as Driffield and
Nafferton.

In all this change we have to say goodbye
to friends we have made and associations
that we have forged whilst at the same time
looking forward to the new.  All this change,
all this moving can though be as stressful as
bereavement.  What then can be the
benefit from all this?

This change, this moving though has a
scriptural precedence.

Think of the Easter story.  When Jesus died
on the cross the disciples thought it was the
end.  Then on Easter Sunday when he rose
again they thought that everything was
going to get back to something like normal.
Instead they were in for a bigger shock.

Instead of Jesus being with them in body he
had to leave them and allow the Holy Spirit
to be their new friend and companion.
With this change came many benefits and
opportunities for the disciples to take.

So it is for us, let these changes that are
taking place be a Good Friday experience,
for we all need to grieve for what is lost, for
what has passed.  But more importantly let
us make it a Pentecostal experience?  Let
us allow the spirit of change blow through
our lives and the life of the church and the
life of the community.  Look what happened
at and after Pentecost!

Are you prepared for the same or similar
dramatic events to happen in the life of
your Church and community here in the
Driffield and Hornsea Circuit?

Your Friend and Minister
Ron

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers.   If you need help with . . . .

Advertising - contact Frank on 270470, Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559,  Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below

If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,
where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 18th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.

Please note we have a new email address

hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 23rd June, 2021.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Lock, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare,
Thompson, Wilkinson. One member of the public attended. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

At the request of the Chairman, all present stood for a minute’s silence, in memory of Ward Councillor Paul Lisseter.

21/154 Apologies: Councillors: Sibley-Calder, Wilson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.
21/155 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests –
Cllr Lock Item No 07 Minute 21/159 - Non-pecuniary – Husband of the applicant.
Cllr Poolford Item No 12 Minute 21/164 - Non-pecuniary – Allotment Tenant.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No 07 Minute 21/159 - Non-pecuniary – HCSRA Committee Member.
21/156 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the Annual meeting of the Council and the Ordinary meeting of
the Council held on the 26th May, 2021 be approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded
Cllr Lock).
21/157 Budget – The latest payments, receipts, budget/cash flow forecasts and bank reconciliation were noted.
21/158 Town and Parish Council Planning Liaison Meeting – Cllr Teare had previously circulated feedback on the
liaison meeting he attended on the 22nd June, 2021. The topics covered were an update on the planning service;
changes and updates to planning legislation; material planning considerations, when responding to planning
applications and an update on the East Riding Local Plan. Planning was to provide the clerk with the presentation
slides used at the meeting. The session gave a good insight to the latest planning activity in the East Riding.
21/159 Have a Go’ Event at the SRA – Resolved to provide £500.00 to support the Event (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).
21/160 Planning Matters – The following decision was noted:

(a) 21/00015/STPLFE: Erection of 3 no. linked livestock buildings for pig breeding, a slurry store and associated
infrastructure at Land South of Southlands, Hutton Road, Southburn, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9ED –
Full Planning Permission - Approved 11 Conditions.

21/161 Planning Applications:
(a) 21/01606/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to front at Manor Farm Shop, Beverley Road, Hutton

Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PQ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(b) 21/00030/REFUSE: Notification of appeal for 21/00326/PLF - Installation of external wall insulation and
render following the removal of existing render at 61 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9QN. It was agreed to not make any further representation.

(c) 21/00697/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to front, following removal of conservatory, erection of
single storey extension to side and rear, installation of 5 roof lights to the north elevation, conversion of
existing outbuilding to provide additional living accommodation, installation of roof lights and associated
works at Westfield Farm House, 31 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full
Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Wilkinson/seconded Cllr
Teare).
21/01712/PLF: Erection of single storey extensions to rear, following demolition of existing conservatory,

erection of single storey extension to front and installation of bay windows to front at 1 The Pastures,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9YX – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object
to the application (proposed Cllr Kelly/seconded Cllr Swan).

(d) 21/01791/PLF: Erection of a two-storey extension to rear and first floor extension to front with associated
alterations, construction of a vehicular access with timber boundary fencing and gate to the west, and
alterations to existing wall and gate on south boundary at 53 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/162 Play Area – Phase 2 of the improvement works was completed. The new equipment had been well used and
proved popular. However, Cllr Thompson was to have a further discussion with the contractor to resolve an issue
with the location of the zip line. The insurance policy had been amended to include the new items of equipment and
safety surfacing.
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21/163 Gatehouse Lake Committee – Feedback from the Committee meeting held on the 17th June, 2021 was
noted. The angling club had revised its bankside proposal, now focussing on continuing the work to remove the
weed, in readiness for a net survey in November, and trial an idea to improve the fishing pegs.
Cllr Poolford proposed to accept a quotation (£400) for undertaking a tree survey and management report, which
was seconded by Cllr Mrs Simpson and agreed.
Cllr Poolford proposed to explore the provision of footpath around the perimeter of the Lake and a solution to
manage the level of water in the dipping pond, which was seconded by Cllr Teare and agreed.
21/164 Allotments – It was noted, one plot remained vacant. The vermin issue was under control. East Riding of
Yorkshire Council’s Pest Control had quoted £209.22 for a pest control service for the period October to March. It
was Resolved to accept the quotation (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).
21/165 Site of the former Church Rooms – Resolved to register the site as part of the Green (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).
21/166 Representatives reports
(a) In Bloom – The group held an outdoor face-to-face meeting at the SRA on 3rd June, 2021.
Recent fund-raising made over £100 from the village wide garage sale.
The entries for the YIB awards are to be by a written testimony supported by photographs. Provisionally, the group
agreed the categories to enter as: Yorkshire in springtime; Kind to nature; Heart of the community (the Spar shop
and The White Horse have agreed to participate and support an entry); and Local transport centre. Tree pruning at
the railway station is underway.
Some cutting back of nettles was required in Centenary Wood.
It was agreed to replenish the stock of village leaflets.
(b) SRA – The SRA committee met on the 20th June, 2021. The Committee was considering quotes for Astroturf
maintenance/drain clearance and security improvements by the installation of CCTV. A smart meter had recently
been installed. Opportunities available under the East Riding Community Grant scheme to aid the organisation to
organise future events and, in general, promote covid recovery activity was being explored.
The outcome of a grant application to the Football Foundation of up to £16,000 over a period of 6 years was
awaited. Regular activities of Table Tennis (Tuesday evenings) and Senior Activities (Friday mornings) had been
planned to recommence from the 21st July, 2021. Risk assessments were to be reviewed. A schedule of external
maintenance work was to be undertaken.
More outdoor picnic tables/seating for 6 was needed for the Ryedale Cycle event, planned for the 4th /5th

September, 2021. The senior football team had been accepted into the Humber Premier League for the forthcoming
season, the juniors aim to run a 4-pitch tournament in August.
Overnight parking scheme aimed at providing safe off-road motorhome parking was been considered.
(c) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder had confirmed that the lights on the island were in working order.
21/167 Pandemic – Cllr Holtby had received a request from a resident for the Council to consider providing a plaque
to recognise the efforts and sacrifices caused by the pandemic. The Council supported the idea. Members were to be
given time to bring proposals to a future meeting.
21/168 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

auto PWLB Loan instalment 1124.90 1124.90

3689 Ian Sibley-Calder
Pond - resin animals (20/284): Replacement defibrillator pads:
White Horse and SRA 262.53 52.50 315.03

3690 Fields in Trust Membership subscription 21/126(d) 65.00 65.00

3691 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 17th May, 2021. 157.00 31.40 188.40

3692 Opus Energy Pond: electricity standing charge 7th May to 6th June, 2021 14.01 0.70 14.71

3693 S.Sanderson Salary and expenses 400.24 400.24

3694 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/04/2021 - 05/07/2021 286.60 286.60

3695 Hutton Cranswick WI
Hire of  Hall - 17th June GHL Committee meeting; 23rd June
PC meeting. 18.00 18.00

3696 P.A. Watson
Refurbish seats at; war memorial (21/049) and GHL. Fit
information board at GHL (21/138) and plaque at play area 258.00 258.00

Total 2586.28 84.60 2670.88



15

21/169 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan /seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/170 Invitation to make Birthday 2022 Honours Nominations – The nomination process was noted. The deadline
for nominations was the 1st September, 2021.
21/171 Police and Crime Plan consultation – The consultation process was noted. The consultation runs until the
11th July, 2021.
21/172 Community Safety – Defibrillators located at The White Horse and the SRA – It was noted that from the 12th

July, 2021, the local database at Yorkshire Ambulance Service was being replaced by a national database, The Circuit.
The National Defibrillator Network was supported by the British Heart Foundation, St John Ambulance, Resuscitation
Council UK and the Association of Ambulance Chief Executives.
Cllr Sibley-Calder had registered the two defibrillators with The Circuit. The pads for the defibrillators had been
renewed. Information on the process in activating/the use of a defibrillator, was to be published in The Bulletin.

21/173 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) Face-to-face meetings update from the Head of Legal and Democratic Services.
(b) Hornsea Project Four Parish and Town Council Update Meetings – June, 2021.
(c) Office of the Humberside Police and Crime Commissioner Say No To Fraud Campaign Partners Guide.
(d) Meetings of the Joint Local Access Forum – 16th June, 2021.
(e) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) Newsletter 18.
(f) ERNLLCA District Meetings – July, 2021.
(g) Do it For East Yorkshire Community Grant aimed at supporting vulnerable residents to participate in planned

activities, particularly those who have been shielding and might need additional support to get involved.
(h) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 8th June, 2021 - Fortnightly

meeting with county officers: NALC sets up a new LGBT+ network: CCLA blog on interest rates; Parliamentary
Boundaries Review; Record entries to NALC Star Council Awards; Thank You Day — 4th July 2021; Community
town centres report.

(i) Hutton Road, carriageway patching - commencing 24th June, 2021.
(j) Hobman Lane, carriageway patching - commencing 26th June, 2021.
(k) Burn Butts Lane, carriageway patching - commencing 25th June, 2021.
(l) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board – Notice of Public Rights and Publication of

Unaudited Annual Governance and Accountability Return.
(m) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – June, 2021 Issue.
(n) Local Implications of ‘Bus Back Better’ - the new National Bus Strategy for England.
(o) Concern raised by a resident about parking on The Green.
(p) The East Riding of Yorkshire Community Tree Planting Fund – submission deadline 31st August, 2021.
(q) Open Spaces Society AGM— Annual Report and Accounts 2020 and information on process.
(r) Registration of the defibrillator at the White Horse and the SRA with The Circuit – the National Defibrillator

Network.
(s) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 14th June, 2021 - Environment Bill, NALC Management Board. Joint Panel

on Accountability and Governance, In and about, Birthday honours, Planning Awards, NALC National
Network: LGBT+ councillors.

(t) East Riding of Yorkshire Clinical Commissioning Group - Parish Council Newsletter 16th June, 2021.

21/174 Next Meeting – To be held on 28th July, 2021, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.00 p.m.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3697 S. J Danby Play Area - Phase 2 improvements (20/280) 14166.60 2833.32 16999.92
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Defibrillators in Hutton Cranswick
June saw the collapse of an international footballer in a very
prominent way. He survived due to the speedy arrival of
persons able to undertake CPR (cardiopulmonary
resuscitation), and more importantly the use of a
defibrillator.
The commonest cause of cardiac death in adults results from
an electrical rhythm disturbance in the heart resulting in it
being unable to pump properly and therefore supply the
body with oxygen. If CPR is not undertaken quickly, the brain
is starved of oxygen and in approximately three minutes the
person dies.
CPR on its own will only prolong life, but the way to get the
person back to a normal electrical rhythm, and save them, is
to use a defibrillator.
The defibrillator is a device that provides an electric shock
across the heart that ‘reboots’ the heart. Essentially stopping
it and allowing it to restart in a normal rhythm. This worked
spectacularly in the footballer scenario, and at the date of
this article he is recovering nicely.
Several years ago, with the aid of the Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council and some sponsorship, we were lucky enough
to obtain two defibrillators:

The one on the White Horse pub
wall (kindly hosted by the
landlord), has been used several
times, but unfortunately due to
data protection, I do not know
the outcomes.

The one on the wall of
the SRA, to my
knowledge has not
been used, but remains

there to help with any incidents that might occur whilst
individuals are undertaking sport on
the ground.

How to access to defibrillators
Both defibrillators are in lockable
cases which are warmed to keep
them fully active even in the coldest
winter. They are locked to prevent
vandalism and prevent persons
removing them inappropriately.
To access the defibrillators, all that is required is to call 999,
as you would normally in an emergency.
Once the triage operator has assessed the situation, if
deemed appropriate, you will be told to go to one of the

defibrillators (or send someone else) and be given a code to
open the cabinet.  Both work on a push button system: one
mechanical, the other electric.
This method of obtaining the defibrillator has two benefits:

�� An ambulance or first responder will be on the way
to help you.

�� A trained operator will help you use the machine.

Both machines have a similar format in that the case is
opened up and you will see an array of buttons and some

pads to place on the collapsed
person’s chest wall.
The cases are opened up, and
they will both start talking to you
and explain, carefully each step
that you have to do (the SRA
defibrillator has to have the
on/off button pressed first):
The persons chest is exposed to
bare skin, cleaned of any
water/sweat (if necessary) and
the pads are placed on the skin at
the places pointed out on the
diagram on the pads.
The machine will then do its

work. If it tells you a shock
is needed, you just stand
away from the person and
press the flashing button.
That is all there is to it.

YOU CANNOT KILL SOMEONE BY GIVING THEM A SHOCK IN
ERROR – THE MACHINE WILL NOT ALLOW IT.

You can, however, fail to get them back by not using the
machine. Children in schools are taught to use these

machines and they are getting more common.

They save lives
Summary

�� If you see/witness a collapse and they are obviously
unconscious, call 999. They will advise you what to
do but mention if you are near one of the defibrilla-
tors. They will give you a code to unlock the case.

�� If you know how to undertake CPR – do it. If you can,
have someone else to get the defibrillator and carry
on with the CPR.

�� Remember CPR is a holding pattern, it does not bring
someone back – defibrillators do.

�� Become familiar as to where they are in the villages.

Once the Covid pandemic is more under control, we are
hoping to get Yorkshire Air Ambulance to undertake a
Defibrillator Familiarisation Course.
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During the last few weeks sport and being active has
featured highly on our programme. We've learnt new skills
about how to look after our bikes and stay safe when out
and about on the road as well as keeping fit. We like to
thank *Revolution* for coming to help us with this by
checking over and adjusting where needed everyone’s
bikes. And a thank you to all the parents who rode with us
on our ride (I'm sure a few of them were ready for a sit
down afterwards!). After learning Rounders’ skills and the
rules, it's also pleasing to report that both the Beavers and
the Cubs beat the parent teams that played against them.
With our active support team running and officiating the

matches I'm sure they were won fair and square . ;-)
We should have finished the year with our wet night
involving water games and no one leaving for home dry.
However with a large number isolating, and not wanting to
be the cause of any spoiled holiday plans for our members’
families, we took the decision to finish a week early with
face to face meetings and had a zoom meeting for the last
night.

So our last face to face night was a high with a performance
by Magic Mike which was enjoyed by all! During this we
invested Tim Curtis, who joined us as a member of our
'Active Support'. Tim joined us with no previous Scouting
background, just a desire to make a difference and have
fun. We have also been joined by Becci Raisin who has
moved to our Group from Beverley. Becci was previously a
leader in Beverley and comes to us highly commended by
our Scouting colleagues. We wish them both well in their
new roles making a difference for young people in our
village.

We have a waiting list for all sections for young people;
email us on cranswickscouts@gmail.com to add your name
to our lists!
We have no waiting lists for adults that want to join us, and
this would also help reduce our young person list by having
more adults to provide great activities!
On 1st August we celebrate our Scouting Birthday. We are
creating a standing patrol camp from the 1960s on the
Green. So you are all welcome to visit between midday and
4pm. (Before or after afternoon tea at Foreman’s Garage.)
(See dates for your diary for further details of the excellent
afternoon tea.) It is also Yorkshire Day – so plenty of
bunting!!
Have a great summer –

CRUISE BLUES . . . .

Retired Police Sergeant’s wife ‘ad long dreamt of a cruise
She thought she ‘wor gerrin on there weren’t time ti lose
She sent for brochures frev everywhere she could
Husband sed she ‘owt to gan, as change ‘ed di ‘er good

Reet throo’ winter months she spent leakin’ at them beeaks
Month in, month oot, for monny, monny weeaks
Eventually she fun’ a trip o’ which she’d like to gan
Sea she sent off fo’ some sun-cream, sea she could gerr a tan

For wot seemed like a life tarm she waited fo’ that daea
When taxi cab was pick ‘er up an’ she’d be on ‘er way
That great day kem, she sed goodbye ti Bollinton on sea
Off she went on ‘oliday as ‘appy as cud be

When she arrived at quayside an’ spied that massive boat
She ‘ad to swallow very ‘ard as a lump kem tiv ‘er throat
She clammered up t’companion way an stood upon the deck
She thowt, Good luck ti Bollinton, this’ll dea me’ - bah heck

Ther wor yan task she’d ti dea afoor ‘er cruise got started
She felt a bit embarrassed but she warn’t faint ‘earted
She found the Pursers office an’ she knocked upon the door
She ‘ad to mak arrangements that she nivver ‘ad afoor

The Purser ‘e saluted ‘er, bah lad ‘e did leak smart
In ‘is sailors uniform ‘ee really touched ‘er ‘eart
‘What can ah dea fer Maddam?” the officer enquired
‘Ee wer’ so trim an’ ‘ansome she very near expired

Ah ‘ev a lartle problem Sir, ah wish ti sort oot
Afoor we sale away tineet, An must be of near doot
Can thoo accommodate mi sir, in ma ‘oor o’ need
‘Cos thoo cud ‘elp tremendously, ti mak ma trip succeed

Thoo sees - ‘earin o’ ma problem, ‘as al’ll noo extooal
Ah ‘es a poor owd bladder that ah struggle ti control
Each day ah gan ti lartle ‘ouse an ‘undred tahms  er mere
An nivver ev eneeaf change, se’as ah can oppen deear

Seea, w’at ah ev ti ask thoo is ‘will it be I’ order
Fer me ti ev a lartle beeak to use as a recorder
An’ ivvery deea we’re cruisin’, Ah’ll nooat w’at ah spend
An we can ‘ev a reckonin’ deea wen trip cums tiv an end?

T’awd purser ‘ee tut tutted an’ ‘ee wrinkled up ‘is brow
‘Ee sed “Ah’ve nivver ‘eeard afoor, w’at thoo’s askin o’ me noo
A can’t alloo that madam, Ah ‘es ti let thoo know
Thoo’s off cruisin’ wi’ Posh Cunard Lin, an’ not wi P&O!

A (NONNY) MOUSE!



20

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

BRILLIANT NEWS!
The Green is now open and available

 for play by members, especially Sundays at 1.15pm
for social bowling.

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
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News from Hutton Cranswick SRA

All three units have been able to return to
face to face meetings this term, as
regulations have eased. It has been
wonderful to be back with the girls rather
than running meetings via Zoom, as we had
been doing. We have only been able to meet
outdoors, with our younger girls meeting in
the school playground and the Guides doing
activities around the village at Centenary
Woods or on the Green.

Rainbows have been doing their First Aid
Skills Builder badge this term – learning
about first aid kits, dressing a cut, treating
bites and also thinking about general
wellbeing.  Brownies gained their Butterfly
challenge badge which involved lots of
butterfly themed activities from making
kites, decorating biscuits, bug hunts, making
slime and looking after some caterpillars
which turned into beautiful butterflies that
were released on the green.

We have also had girls completing their
Bronze awards and one Brownie has gained
her Silver award – all great achievements.

Guides have been working on their camping
skills, cooking, pitching tents and building
shelters and completed some community
service with a litter pick on the Green. They
also gained their Get Active badge taking
part in team sports, frisbee challenges and a
sports night. We have enjoyed toasted
marshmallows and hot chocolate and most
importantly being back together as a unit,
having fun and making memories.

This term we welcomed five new Rainbows,
three Brownies and three Guides to our
units. There are still a few places available in
all three units – if you wish to register your
daughter with a view to joining, please visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk.

All three units meet on Tuesdays during
term time at the following times:
Rainbows (aged 5-7) 4:45-5:45pm
Brownies (aged 7-10) 6:00-7:15pm
Guides (aged 10-14) 7:00-8:30pm

We also need volunteers to help at meetings
in order to maintain our child/adult ratios
particularly at Rainbows and Brownies. This
could be either on just a rota basis of one or
two meetings a term, or joining our unit
team – could this be you? Contact Kathrine
at hcrainbows@gmail.com for further
information. Volunteering is very rewarding
and can be a great opportunity for you to
develop your own skills and interests. All you
need is enthusiasm and a willingness to have
fun!

Girlguiding in
Hutton Cranswick

The SRA is pleased to announce the
resumption of activities. Some organised
events will start immediately, others will
commence later in the Summer or in the
Autumn. Please check the SRA events diary
on the Hutton Cranswick website for further
details. It will also be possible to book the
SRA Hall for social events.
In line with Government recommendations,
the SRA Committee requests that:
  Outdoor space is used where possible, as

good ventilation is a key factor in reduc-
ing risk.

  Face coverings continue to be worn in-
doors, particularly in confined spaces
such as kitchens and toilets, unless the
nature of the activity makes this imprac-
ticable, for example for eating, drinking,
singing or meetings where communica-
tion would be significantly impeded.

  The ‘hands, face, space’ mantra is re-
spected as far as possible, even though
social distancing is no longer mandatory.
Hand sanitisers should continue to be
used and people should avoid unneces-
sary physical contact or crowding others’

personal space unless they are part of
the same household.

  Users of the SRA should continue to sign
in for events using the Covid-19 app or
pen-and-paper registration.

  In deciding how rigorously to apply these
recommendations, users of the SRA
should respect the spirit of the Govern-
ment guidelines, make informed
decisions, act carefully and consider the
impact of the possible continued spread
of the virus, particularly amongst those
who are not yet fully vaccinated or are
vulnerable for other reasons.

If anyone would like further guidance on how
to manage a particular event, please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com for
further information.
Seniors ‘Youth Club’
It is intended to re-commence the weekly
Seniors Youth Club in the SRA Clubhouse at
the Sports Field in Rotsea Lane from Friday
23rd July onwards.
Hand sanitisers will continue to be available
and all participants will be required to sign
in for this social/active get-together either

using the Covid 19 app or pen and paper
registration.
All Seniors welcome - no age restrictions. The
Clubhouse will be open from 10.00 - 11.30
a.m. on Fridays and a nominal charge of £2
per person will be made. We look forward to
welcoming you back to the SRA.
Have a Go Evening
The event originally scheduled for early July
will now take place on Friday 3rd September.
As well as a golden opportunity to try out
new activities/sports, you will enjoy a
pleasant evening of community fellowship
and a hog roast (vegetarian options also
available). Feel free to bring your own
chairs/rugs/gazebos. Donations in aid of the
SRA new building are welcome. Please book
at Foreman’s Garage or phone Janet on
270258.
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 22ⁿd September starting at 7.00pm.  The

meeting will be in the W I Hall. Details will be published on
the village notice boards and website at least 7 days in

advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.
There are June minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

The Local Plan sets out planning policies for the area and is a
key driver in determining planning applications and
development opportunities in the East Riding. The current
Local Plan was adopted in 2016. The council has reviewed
this Plan and is now consulting on a draft update. This
consultation is the second stage in reviewing the Local Plan,
following an Options Document consultation and call for
sites in 2018. Responses to this consultation will be
considered and will help to finalise a revised ‘pre-
submission’ Local Plan that will be consulted on and then
submitted to the Secretary of State for examination.

The closing date for responses is
 Friday, 6 August 2021.

All consultation documents are available to view on the
council’s website at:
www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate.

East Riding Walking Festival

Thursday 16th September 2021: 12noon to
finish at 4pm : Start at the SRA (YO25 9ES)

A Village Tale @
Hutton Cranswick

An enjoyable countryside circular walk around
Hutton Cranswick and Watton with hidden
gems such as Watton Priory and the barn

which stands at the site of old Watton Abbey.
Also a chance to view the grade II listed St

Mary’s Church and St Peter’s in Hutton and
Gatehouse Lake – if time permits.

The walk will be led by Driffield Striders and
will be mainly on footpaths, but including

some woodland and livestock fields. Finishing
off with well deserved cream teas back at the

Sports and Recreation Club. Dogs will be
welcome on short lead. The walk is 6 miles.

Please bring a light snack lunch to enjoy in the
vicinity of Watton Abbey and sensible

footwear.
Booking is essential – contact Beverley Tourist
Information centre, on 01482 391672 or email

beverley.tic@eastriding.gov.uk



DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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